RECREATION AND FACILITIES

February 4, 2020 6:10 PM

MEMBERS PRESENT: DEBBIE WOLFE – CHAIR, TAD MOYER, TONI HARPER, MAYOR ANTHONY TAYLOR, GUEST - DAN RUTHERFORD

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Corey Spackey didn't submit the October Park minutes.
- 2. Decking on the oil derrick needs replaced. These large timbers can be ordered from Mike's Lumber, Logan Ohio.

HOWELL PARK SHELTER HOUSE AGREEMENT

- 1. Charges for use of shelter house and concession stand:
 Addition to prices charged: Shelter House for 8 hours \$30
- 2. Restrooms open from 8AM to 8PM Restrooms then need to be locked. Possible solution: With the committee's agreement, it was decided to have Tristin lock and unlock the doors each day.
- 3. Things to be aware of: Since many of the labels for the trees are either faded or missing, just omit this section.

POOL

1. Angie Marinacci Young reported that the manager and all the lifeguards will be returning for the 2020 season.

PARK Items that were addressed from the December agenda.

- 1. Check with United Way as to when "A Day of Caring" will be scheduled.
- 2. Check with the village insurance carrier, or Ohio Fair Plan to obtain safety check lists for equipment and facilities.
- 3. Mayor Taylor reported that the village should use Ohio Fair Plan

to purchase equipment at a discounted price. This group also will assist in the writing of grants.

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. The committee agreed that a special meeting needs to be scheduled on Tuesday, March 4 at 6:00. At this meeting, the short- and long-term goals for the pool will be addressed. Invite the pool committee and Trent Johns, the current manager/lifeguard to attend this meeting.
- 2. Invite Mary Hoffman, as a civilian park member, to attend all park meetings. Since Mary has overseen the renovations for Dowling Park, the park committee needs to be aware of the needs for Dowling, as well as coordinate all activities with the park committee.
- 3. The middle driveway at the park will be repaired in the spring.
- 4. This spring, the tennis courts will be patched. The court marking lines for the tennis and basketball courts will be repainted. This work will be done by volunteers Dan Rutherford and Tad Moyer.
- 5. The handicap signs will be realigned to the standard 0f 60 inches above ground level. One more handicapped sign will be erected on the right side of the entrance to the park. In the restrooms, the hand towel and soap dispensers will be realigned.
- 6. The Street Crew will replace the doorframe on the west side concession doorway. Next, replace the existing door with the donated door, which matches the east concession door.
- 7. It is the consensus of the committee that doggie bags need to be purchased for the park.
- 8. When the playground mulch is ordered, the playground mulch border to the north of the swingset needs to be extended.
- 9. I have spoken with Troy Tripp and Marris Malher, in order to form a Christmas decoration committee. Anthony will lend the committee catalogs from Pleasantville.

10.I will contact Gene Signs to obtain a price quote on the replacement of the Howell Park sign.

Troy Tripp has agreed to be the head of Tree City. Therefore, it will be his committee's job to establish a list of needs and budget needed to complete the goals of the committee.

Debbie Wolfe, chair 7:20 PM